# GREENWOOD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

PO BOX 310 | 700 EAST DIVISION STREET GREENWOOD, WI 54437-9330 PHONE: 715.267.7211 FAX: 715.267.7209

STREET

# GREENWOOD MIDDLE-HIGH SCHOOL

PO BOX 310 | 306 W CENTRAL AVENUE GREENWOOD, WI 54437-9470 PHONE: 715.267.6101 FAX: 715.267.6113

## TODD FELHOFER

District Administrator / 7-12 Principal tofelhofer@greenwood.k12.wi.us

#### JENNI MAYENSCHEIN

Dean of Students/Athletic Director jemayenschein@greenwood.k12.wi.us

As you no doubt know, Governor Tony Evers directed the statewide closure of all K-12 schools, public and private, as part of the state's efforts to respond to and contain the spread of COVID-19 in Wisconsin.

WE WILL BE CLOSING AT 5:00 PM ON MONDAY, MARCH 16, 2020. THERE WILL BE NO AFTERSCHOOL ACTIVITIES. The anticipated reopening of schools is Monday, April 6, 2020. All activities at the school, including before and after school activities, all athletic and co-curricular practices, competitions, meetings, performances, weekend events and community use of district facilities including the Fitness Center are canceled.

### **Closure Details:**

JOE GREEN

Elementary Principal

jogreen@greenwood.k12.wi.us

Instruction-The 3rd quarter will end Monday March 16th . The 4th quarter will start when school resumes.

Elementary school students have been provided a packet of educational activities and materials to work on during the closure.

Middle/High school students have received materials and activities from some of their teachers. Please keep in mind, some courses are difficult to send meaningful activities home for students to complete. Students are encouraged to read, do journal writing, or access online educational resources available on our district webpage. Students with 3 rd quarter missing work can use the time during the closure to complete the missing work and turn it in when school reopens.

Breakfast and lunch details- Beginning Tuesday, March 17, Food Service Staff will distribute free breakfast and lunch each weekday, Monday through Friday, for students 18 and under. Students may pick up breakfast and lunch at the same time. Free meal distribution will continue throughout the school closure period. Meals may be picked-up at Greenwood Elementary School at Door 7 from 7:00 am to 12 noon and at the Willard Community Center from 7:00 am to 10:00 am. Meals must be consumed offsite. School/district offices-Will be open for deliveries only. Office staff will be available by phone from 8:00 am-3:00 pm.

**Building Cleaning**-Our custodial staff will be deep cleaning and sanitizing our buildings during this closure.

**Information Updates:** As information is being updated very rapidly, please continue to check the Message Center and District webpage and Facebook page for the latest updates.

Mr. Felhofer Mr. Green